

The Parish of St Luke, Frodsham & St Cuthbert-by-the-Forest, Mouldsworth Diocese of Shrewsbury

Reg. Charity No. 234025 LPA12 (RUNCORN & FRODSHAM)



Parish Priest: Fr. James Kenny

St Luke's, 61 High St. Frodsham, Cheshire WA6 7AN
Telephone: 01928 733127 School: 01244 259999
St Cuthbert's, Station Road, Mouldsworth, Cheshire CH3 8AJ
Please note, Father James is unavailable on Mondays

PARISH WEBSITE: www.stlukesparish.org.uk
PARISH e-mail: stlukesfrodsham@outlook.com

PARISH CENTRE: 01928 733 127

SCHOOL WEBSITE: www.stlukesfrodsham.org.uk

Safeguarding Reps.: Kate Birkenhead 07827 056044 (St Luke's) & Steve Clapham 07971 648192 (St Cuthbert's)

THE SACRAMENT OF MERCY (CONFESSIONS): Saturday 5.15-5.45 pm BAPTISMS, CONFIRMATION, FIRST HOLY COMMUNION & MARRIAGES:

Please contact Father James or the secretary Wednesdays or Fridays 10am-3pm. **ADORATION OF THE BLESSED SACRAMENT:** First Friday of the month 9:00am.

MORNING PRAYER FROM THE DIVINE OFFICE: Wednesdays and Fridays 9:15am, before Mass

Psalter Week I Sunday Cycle B W/day Cycle II	TWENTY NINTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME Day of Special Prayer for World Missions			
Day	Feast	Time	Service	Intention
Sat 19th	Evening Mass of the Sunday	6:00pm	Mass	Private Intention
Sun 20th	Twenty-Ninth Sunday in	9:00am (St Cuthbert's)	Mass	Parishioners' Intentions
	Ordinary Time Day of Special Prayer for World Missions	11:00am Children's Liturgy	Mass	Susan Mitchell (RIP)
Mon 21st	Ferial	No Public Mass		
Tues 22 nd	St John Paul II, Pp	6:15pm	Mass	Mary Murphy (RIP - Ireland)
Wed 23rd	Ferial	9:30am	Mass Followed by Rosary	Richard FitzGerald's Intentions
Thur 24th	Ferial	9:30am	Mass	Stephen Ellis (RIP)
Fri 25 th	Ferial	9:30am	Mass	Vocations to the Priesthood, Diaconate & Religious Life
Sat 26th	Evening Mass of the Sunday	6:00pm	Mass	Parishioners' Intention
Sun 27 th	Thirtieth Sunday in Ordinary Time	9:00am (St Cuthbert's)	Mass	Steve & Kath Corcoran (RIP, Ann.)
		11:00am	Mass	Connie Riley (RIP)

🤛 Please note that there will be no Children's Liturgy during the weekends either side of the school half-term break 😞



WORLD MISSION SUNDAY, 20th October: This weekend, parishes worldwide celebrate World Mission Sunday. By supporting Missio, the Pope's charity for world mission, we stand united as God's global family, in prayer, solidarity and action. We are called to "go and invite everyone to the banquet" for the

joy of Christ's Resurrection is a gift meant to be shared with the entire world. Please pray for missionaries and give what you can to this vital collection, bringing God's compassion, peace and justice to those in need. To donate, use the **Missio envelopes**, call **020 7821 9755** (office hours) or visit **mission.org.uk** to give a gift, set up a Direct Debit and Gift Aid your donation if possible.

BAPTISM: Congratulations and welcome to **Alfred Antony Piers Ashworth**, who was baptised into God's family last Sunday, 13th October, at St Luke's. We pray that Alfred may live a long and happy life, and that both he and his family will be guided by the Holy Spirit at all times.





NEWS FROM ST LUKE'S CATHOLIC PRIMARY SCHOOL: Congratulations to St Luke's Primary School choir, who performed brilliantly again this year at St Nicholas Music Festival. This is always a great evening, an opportunity to showcase talent from St Nicholas music students and all the choirs from the feeder schools.



PRAYER INTENTIONS FOR THE SICK AND HOUSEBOUND (Please contact us by email or telephone if you wish to

include or remove a person from the list. Many thanks):

Cora Sharkey Judith Whim Fr Vincent Kennedy For all people having Kathleen Garvie Ian Hobson Canon John Gordon cancer treatment & others Jim Corrigan Amy Selman Canon Phil Moor, VG currently in hospital

Helen GrimesJohn MannionTony AnglesTimothy James ClearyBernard TimberlakeAnne ShawEric & Margaret YoungClaire TaylorIeuan ThomasJane GibsonTonnie WoodsJeremy Selman

Kath Grossmith Clare Huxley

Please pray for Monsignor Peter Walton whose condition has deteriorated since being admitted to Arrowe Park Hospital recently. Peter is now receiving end of life care.



REST IN PEACE: Please pray for the repose of the soul of **Father Denis Maher**, a priest in our Diocese who died on Thursday, 17th October at Tameside Hospital with members of his family present. Please keep Father Denis, his family and friends in your prayers at this time. May he rest in peace.

ASSISTED SUICIDE: If you missed it last week, you can still access Bishop Mark's Pastoral Letter "On the threat of Assisted Suicide", from our website at: https://www.stlukesparish.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/04-Pastoral-Letter-On-the-Threat-of-Assisted-Suicide.pdf. It is part of the urgent



response we must now make to the prospect of assisted suicide being agreed in principle by parliament in a matter of weeks. Bishop Mark sets out the Christian teaching which has guided our nation from its beginning in the care of the sick and the most vulnerable; points to the enormous dangers of embarking on the road of medically assisted suicide/killing; and asks us to write urgently to our MPs to urge opposition to this proposal and greater support for palliative care. The postal address to use is: Mike Amesbury, House of Commons, London SW1A 0AA, or you can contact Mike Amesbury by email on: mike.amesbury.mp@parliament.uk. We can be assured that such efforts do make a difference.



ROSARY: The Rosary will be recited after morning Mass on Wednesday morning at St Luke's. Please join us if you are able to pray this powerful prayer for peace in our troubled world. Many thanks to all who attended Mass and Rosary last Wednesday morning at St Cuthbert's.

NEW LECTIONARY & SUNDAY MISSALS: Thank you for your generous donations towards the new lectionary – please remember to pick up a One-Off Gift Aid form if you would like to Gift Aid your donation. Please return the completed form to the office as soon as possible. The Sunday Missals have been ordered and paid for, so we would ask that you make your payment to us as soon as you can by cash or cheque (payable to St Luke's Frodsham) via Victoria at St Luke's, via Chris at St Cuthbert's, or by putting an envelope on the offertory plate, indicating on the outside of the envelope "Sunday Missal", your name, and which Mass you attend. The Missals should be despatched in early-mid November.



CLOTHES COLLECTION FOR THE HOMELESS: St Cuthbert's will be holding a clothes collection for the CATH Harold Tomlins Centre in Grosvenor St, Chester on **Sunday**, 3rd **November**. The centre deals almost exclusively with single men, so this year, they're desperate for men's underwear (boxer shorts, socks, jogging pants), but would also welcome thick warm coats, woolly hats, gloves, boots, etc. They also need men's toiletries,

especially shaving foam, razors and deodorant (they get plenty of shower gel). They will also take women's clothing. Anyone from St Luke's who would like to contribute to this collection should bring clothes to St Luke's the **previous weekend** (26th/27th October) so they can be taken to St Cuthbert's in time for the collection. We kindly ask that clothes are only brought to each church on the weekends noted as we are unable to store them at other times. Many thanks.

FOODBANK COLLECTION: Our monthly foodbank collection at both churches will be next weekend, 26th/27th October. This month they are particularly in need of the following: jam, coffee, desserts, long-life milk, custard & instant noodle meals (Mid-Cheshire – St Cuthbert's); mashed potato, long grain rice, shower gel, deodorant, shampoo & tinned vegetables, spaghetti and tomatoes (Runcorn & District – St Luke's). Many thanks for your continuing support of those in our neighbourhoods who are in need.



CARITAS AT CHRISTMAS: We will be holding a second collection for Caritas at Christmas in November, but should you wish to donate sooner, you can do so via the QR code on the posters in our porches.

Upcoming Events

Weekend 26th/27th October 2024
 Monthly Foodbank collection at both Churches
 Sunday, 3rd November 2024
 Monthly Coffee Morning at St Luke's following 11:00am Mass
 Children's Liturgy during 6:00pm Mass at St Luke's

"The more ready you are to give yourself to God and to others, the more you discover the authentic meaning of life." (St John Paul II)